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Item 5.    Other Events 
      On January 15, 1997, Audiovox Corporation (the "Company") 
announced that is had entered into two Debenture Exchange Agreements 
with holders of $21,228,000 aggregate principal amount of the Company's 
6 1/4% Convertible Subordinated Debentures due 2001 ("Debentures"). The 
total number of shares of the Company's Class A Common Stock, which 
will be issued in the exchange, is 2,865,780. 
Item 7.    Exhibits. 
1.    Press release dated January 15, 1997. 
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     AUDIOVOX ANNOUNCES NEW AGREEMENTS TO EXCHANGE CONVERTIBLE 
              SUBORDINATED DEBENTURES FOR COMMON STOCK 
 
Hauppauge, New York, January 15, 1997 -- Audiovox Corporation 
(AMEX:VOX) today announced that is has entered into two Debenture 
Exchange Agreements with holders of $21,228,000 aggregate principal 
amount of the Company's 6 1/4% Convertible Subordinated Debentures due 
2001 (the "Debenture Holders"), pursuant to which the Company will 
exchange 135 shares of Common Stock for each $1,000 principal amount of 
the Debentures. The total number of shares which will be issue in the 
exchange is 2,865,780. 
 
Approximately $41.2 million of the Company's $65 million 6 1/4%  
Convertible Subordinated Debentures have been exchanged in the Exchange 
Offer completed on November 26, 1996.  With the $21.2 million of 
Debentures to be exchanged pursuant to the Debenture Exchange 
Agreements, a total of approximately $62.5 million of the Company's $65 
million 6 1/4% Convertible Subordinated Debentures have been exchanged. 
 
With the completion of the exchange with the Debenture Holders, there 
will be a net increase in stockholders' equity of approximately $19.6 
million. As a result of this transaction, the total number of Class A 
and Class B shares outstanding will be approximately 19.2 million. 
 
The accounting of this exchange results in a non-cash charge of 
approximately $10 million and a current tax liability of approximately 
$1.6 million. This non-cash charge is offset by an increase in paid in 
capital. 
 
John J. Shalam, Chairman, President and CEO stated, "The additional 
response to our Company's Exchange Offer is a positive for Audiovox.  
This further strengthens our financial position with added equity, as 
 



 
 
well as further reducing our long-term debt.  Our even stronger balance 
sheet will give us the financial flexibility to take advantage of 
future growth opportunities in the wireless and automotive industries." 
 
Audiovox Corporation markets cellular telephones and accessories, 
automotive aftermarket sound and security equipment, as well as other 
aftermarket automotive accessories. 
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